Dear officer,

I am fully against the Migration Amendment (Visa Capping) Bill 2010. | have the
following reasons.

First of all, this proposal is unfair and unacceptable. As a PR person waiting, turned over
his material is real, full compliance with immigration requirements. IMMI accepted our
application, accepted our application fee, and then let us wait indefinitely. Now to change
the law to restrict the applicants has applied for PR, it is gone back.

Secondly, this is a challenge the government credibility. A responsible government
should be careful, fair, honest, good faith, so as to get people's support. If the government
loses promises will lose people's trust. After the implementation of any new policy,
people would not believe.

Thirdly, economic problems, labor market issues, immigration issues, are not our fault.
Clearly the source of the economic crisis is a financial crisis, rather than immigration
crisis. If all of the error push to the immigrants, it is preposterous.

Finally, during the waiting period, everyone was doing the work of long-term settlement.
Some find a good job, many people bought a car, some people even bought a house, some
people may invest in the business a lot of money, and we have many friends in Australia.
Place is our second home. Suddenly said to us within 28 days regardless of which person
kicked out, the loss is unacceptable.

I hope the Government will carefully handle this issue, give everyone a fair and just
result.

Yours Sincerely
Rocky



